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NO MEETING THIS MONTH 
 
 

THE SOUTH DAKOTA ENGINEER NEWSLETTER AVAILABLE 
 
The following link will take you to the current issue of The South Dakota Engineer - http://www.sdes.org/page-1477088 As a reminder, SDES and 
ASCE members are invited to submit information for the e-newsletter. The newsletter is distributed monthly September through May. 
 
Please contact Gail Boddicker gail.boddicker@sdsmt.edu; Executive Director SDES, if you have articles for submission or with any questions or 
concerns. 
 
 
 

 
 

 
MESSAGE FROM THE PRESIDENT 

 
South Dakota Engineering Society Members 
 
Hello everyone and Happy Holidays from the Black Hills Chapter of SDES. 
 
For those of you that do not know me, allow me to introduce myself. My name is Chris Bailey and I am your Black Hills Chapter President for 
2014-2015. I work for HDR Engineering as a project engineer and I have been with HDR in Rapid City since August 2007. I grew up in Sturgis, 
SD and graduated from SDSMT in 2006 (BSCE). When not working I enjoy all outdoor activities especially golfing, hunting, and fishing and 
spending time with family. 
 

 



I am looking forward to a great new year as we have some great opportunities that will enhance your knowledge and hopefully peak your interest. 
 
Thank you for your interest in SDES. Without you, we cannot be successful!  Have a great Holiday Season! 
 
Chris M. Bailey, PE 
HDR Engineering 
605-791-6100 
christopher.bailey@hdrinc.com 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
SDES BLACK HILLS CHAPTER FINANCIAL SUMMARY (12/2/2014) 

 
Checkbook - $2,423.67 

CD#1 - $1,084.18 
CD#2 - $2,515.50 

Savings - $7,807.65 
 

 
UPCOMING DATES 

 
Membership Meeting:  January 20th  
 
Awards Banquet: February 18th 

 

Engineers Week:  February 22-28 
 
 



 
SDSM&T SEMINAR SERIES 

 
The Civil and Environmental Engineering Department will continue their seminar series in the Spring of 2015.  More information is 
available at the following location:  http://www.sdsmt.edu/Academics/Departments/Civil-and-Environmental-Engineering/Activities-
and-Organizations/Seminar-Series/.  An update will be sent out when the topics and exact dates are finalized.  

 

 
 

FUTURE BLACK HILLS CHAPTER SDES MEETINGS 
 
 
The Black Hills Chapter board is always looking for speakers and programs for monthly membership meetings.  If you have any 
requests, ideas, or volunteers on topics that you would like to have included, please contact Chris Bailey 
christopher.bailey@hdrinc.com or Kyle Young kyle.young@kljeng.com with the information.  Without your input and support, the Black 
Hills Chapter cannot thrive. 
 
 

     

 
CALL FOR ARTICLES 

 
If anyone has ideas or items for the monthly SDES Black Hills Chapter Newsletters, please contact Chris Bailey 
christopher.bailey@hdrinc.com or Kyle Young kyle.young@kljeng.com.  Your assistance in this matter is greatly appreciated! 
 
-Kyle Young, PE, SDES Black Hills Chapter Vice President and Newsletter Editor 
 

2012 – 2013 BLACK HILLS CHAPTER SDES OFFICERS 
 
 
President:  Chris Bailey .....................................   President-Elect:  Bill Holder 
Vice President:  Kyle Young ......................................   Secretary/Treasurer:  Lance A. Roberts 
State Director:  Steve Bareis  ...................................   Past President:   Allan Schreier 
 
 

COMMITTEE CHAIRS 
 
Awards/Recognition:  Allan Schreier ..................................   Public Relations:  Alex Fisher 
Engineer’s Week:  Allan Schreier ..................................    
MATHCOUNTS:  Jason Eatherton ..............................   Scholarship & Endowment: Steve Bareis   
University Relations:         Molly Gribb ......................................   Newsletter Editor:  Kyle Young 

 



 
 
 
 
SDES Membership Directory: 
The SDES Membership directory is available upon request to SDES members only. Send your requests to gail.boddicker@sdsmt.edu for a pdf of the directory.  
 
Please review your personal information and let Gail know if your contact information has changed. 
 

 
 

 
 

A BIG THANK YOU to all our Sponsors 
 
 

              
 
 

 



 

   
 
 
 


